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HARTSHILL PARISH COUNCIL

GOOD PRACTICE NOTE
Public Participation at Town and Parish Council Meetings

Members of the public have no right to speak at a Parish Council meeting, unless the Council authorises them to do so.

Members of the public should not be involved in the decision-making of the Council, nor should the Council make any instant decisions at the behest of members of the public, on items that are not included in the agenda. Matters raised can be used to form part of the agenda for the next meeting.
To enable a Council to hear the views of the public, it is good practise for public participation at Council meetings to be dealt with either by way of Public Question Time or Public Forum.

· Everyone in the room must be aware who is involved in the meeting and who is present but merely observing. A clear statement from the Chair helps.

· A member of the public should speak only by invitation from the Chair and it should be made clear that members of the public are not to take part at any other time of the meeting.

· A Borough or County Councillor has no special rights to speak, over and above those of ordinary members of the public, but may be invited to give a comment or opinion by the Chairman of the Council.

· A clear time limit of 15 minutes is placed on Public Question Time. The Chair may impose a time limit per speaker, for example 3 minutes. This can be flexible to a degree but it should be borne in mind that the Council will have other business to attend to.

· If a member of the public insists on speaking after this period, the meeting can be closed and re-opened.

· There is no legal requirement to hold a Public Question Time or Public Forum. These are good practice, but are not part of the meeting of the Council.

· It is open to members of the public to speak at a Public Question Time or Public Forum, subject to the rules of public meetings.

· A public forum is conducted under the Chairmanship of the Chairman of the Council.

